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Date of Comments: 9/12/14
Comments by: Gary Owens
Comments: 

I have no objection to the proposed mixed use development put forward as part of this application. 

Although this is a separate full application the wider Bankside development must be taken into account when considering the impact of the proposed residential as part of this application. 

The applicant has proposed 5 flats above shops, which would strictly speaking incur a 35% affordable housing contribution. 

However given the affordable housing provision being delivered across the various Bankside parcels currently either under construction or under consideration it is felt that to secure affordable rented housing as part of this application is not appropriate. The type of properties do not suit a comprehensive management approach from an RP given they are located above the shops, as well as future use issues which may be constrained by a leasehold agreement with the RP. 

I am not opposed to shared ownership for these kinds of units however only if all 5 were for that tenure which I am aware of discussions taking place. Detailing just 2 units would again not provide a pragmatic approach to securing this type of affordable housing provision and prove problematic from a management and ownership perspective for an RP.

Therefore for the reasons above I am content to not require an affordable housing contribution in this exceptional and unique circumstance. 
